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CITY OF GROVEPORT 
REPORT TO MAYOR AND COUNCIL 

 
April 16, 2025 

 
Engineering Department – Steve Farst 
 

 Capital Projects: 
 

2025 Street Maintenance   Solicitation for bids began on April 3. Bids are due on Friday April 18, 
2025.  Subject to receipt of an acceptable bid, work is expected to take 
place on Hilly Alley, Raver Alley, Shoemaker Alley, a portion of Bixby 
Road, walking paths at Groveport Park, and Director's Blvd.  Stay tuned 
for more Information. 

Elmont Force Main        Underground conduit work is complete, "tie-in" connections are made new   
Replacemnt Ph 3,Pt 1     to the existing pipe. Work remains to be completed for surface restoration  

     and completion of air-release structures. The new pipe is in use.  
 
Wirt Road Realignment    Design is underway.  The sanitary sewer main replacement plan has been 

resubmitted to City of Columbus for final review/approval. Comments on 
the 30%-complete draft roadway, parking and utility improvement plans 
were returned to the engineering consultant, who is continuing with 
design. Utility coordination (with power, natural gas, and 
telecommunication providers) has begun.    More info to follow. 
 

Port Road Ph 2 Solicitation for bids began on March 26, 2025. Bids were received on 
April 11 and are under review. 7 bids were received.  Construction will 
occur this Summer. 

 
Directors Blvd Bids are due on Friday April 18 (included in the work for the 2025 Street 

Maintenance Program). 

 
 

 


